NJ schools must carefully consider the selection of lead removal strategies for their drinking water
outlets, as different strategies may be selected for different outlets within each school. These decisions
may involve the purchase of water treatment equipment and the selection of contractors.

It is essential to evaluate the lead testing results to determine appropriate remedial measures. Work
through Department of Environmental Protection’s (DEP’s) Data Review/ Remediation Flow Chart with
each test result for assistance with interpreting the lead test results and determining the source of lead
contamination.

In NJ, a drinking water outlet with a result of greater than or equal to 15.5 ppb must be immediately
taken out of service. If a school determines it is necessary to use the drinking water outlet in the future,
permanent remediation must be taken and will vary depending on the test result at each individual
location and the plumbing materials of the school facility. At some locations, the removal of faucets or
pipes with lead will be the appropriate strategy. At other locations, the purchase of a treatment system
to address your specific water quality concern will be the strategy. A consultant or water treatment
professional should aid the school in evaluating the individual resuits and determining the appropriate
remedial measures.

Complete the following checklist prior to moving on with this guidance.
[1 Evaluate each sample location’s result by working through DEP’s Data Review/ Remediation
Flow Chart.
It If applicable, verify that all sampie locations with a result exceeding 15 ppb is removed from
service.
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1 Contact the treatment’s manufacturer to receive specific disposal instructions.
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For additional assistance or questions, please contact NJDEP, Bureau of Water System Engineering at

609-292-2957 or via email at watersupply@dep.nj.gov .
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